
Approval of Legal Representation Agreement
June 17, 2025

SUMMARY:      
Approval of the Legal Representation Agreement authorizes the Board of Trustees to engage and retain 
Randolph W. Stout, Attorney, to perform legal services as requested.

SIGNIFICANT ISSUES:
Through this agreement, the legal representative will use their best efforts to assist the District in 
areas concerning the conduct of business and related matters. 

BENEFIT OF ACTION:
The Board of Trustees will be able to engage and retain Randolph W. Stout, Attorney, to perform 
legal services as requested by the Superintendent or designee.

PROCEDURAL AND REPORTING IMPLICATIONS:
The legal representation agreement will begin on July 1, 2025, and will continue on an annual 
basis, unless terminated by either party.

ALTERNATIVES:
None proposed at this time.

SUPERINTENDENT’S RECOMMENDATION:
The Superintendent recommends the Board approve the legal representation agreement with Randolph 
W. Stout.

 PERSONS RESPONSIBLE:
Dr. Susannah O’Bara, Superintendent
Dr. Deron Robinson, General Counsel

ATTACHMENT:
Legal Representation Agreement


